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SCS News 
Volume 3, Issue 5 January 2017 

Principal’s Corner 
 

Is it possible that January is coming to a close already? 

Where has the time gone?! With all of the learning 

experiences that are happening at SCS, it’s no wonder 

we’ve lost track of time! On a daily basis, I observe 

teachers working with students and bringing them unique 

opportunities to really “dig in” to their learning, think 

critically, collaborate, and make real-world connections. 

We are fortunate to have such a dedicated staff who truly 

love and care about your child’s well-being and success as 

much as you do!  That being said, I want to make sure you 

are aware of a recent change that will impact our school. 

Mr. Bergeron, the 5-8 Math and Science teacher, resigned 

on January 27, 2017.  Mr. Kennedy is taking over the 

classroom responsibilities for 5-8 Math and Science. Mrs. 

Joanne O’Brien, former Title I teacher in Pittsburg for the 

past 23 years, is assuming the roles and responsibilities 

associated with Title I at Stewartstown Community 

School.  Both of these adjustments are for the remainder 

of this school year only.  I will continue to work closely 

with Superintendent Beasley to ensure that this transition 

is as seamless as possible, in the best interest of our 

students.  If you, or your child, have any questions or 

concerns, please feel free to contact me at any time.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr. 

Bergeron for being part of the SCS team for the past five 

months, and getting involved with opportunities such as 

the Priority School team and After School Programs.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December Students of the Month 

Joshua Flagg, Bryce Langley, Isabelle Langley, 

Isabella Ricker, Summer Guilmette, Kade 

Cameron, Jayden Hodge, Parker Berry, Aidan 

McAllaster, Abby Placey, Jacob Hope, Owen 

Pollard 

Congratulations!  
 

      

Our website has IMPROVED! Check it out for 
updated information, blurbs from the teachers, and 

pictures of our hard-working students! 
 

stewartstown.sau7.org 

 

News from K/1 

We began the month of January with an author 
study of Jan Brett. We really enjoyed her books. The 
children loved investigating her illustrations to get clues 
about what was going to happen next in the story.  First 
grade has learned about "Bossy R" who likes to control 
vowel sounds. They are learning to look for chunks in 
words to help them decode as they read.  Kindergarten 
has finished their introduction to all the letters of the 
alphabet and will be working on putting it all together and 
beginning to read. You can help at home by reading to 
your child for at least 5-10 minutes each day. 

In Math, First Grade has been working on 
strategies to add and subtract fluently within 20. They've 
learned how to make a 10, add doubles and near doubles, 
and that they can solve a subtraction fact by thinking 
about the related addition fact. Kindergarten has also 
been working on addition by acting out stories about 
joining, then writing the corresponding number 
sentence.   

We had a special "visitor" to our class this 
week.  Flat Stanley, a character from a popular children's 
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book, made his appearance on Monday. He's been doing 
fun things with the kiddos all week.  (Photos show him 
joining us in Morning Meeting and counting during 
Calendar time). 

     

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

News from Grade 2 
In Writing, we have been practicing procedural 

writing.  We have been writing how to do many different 

things.  Students wrote about how to make a snowman, 

how to make a S’more, and how to make pie in a 

cup.  Their favorite writing assignment was how to make a 

pie in a cup because we made the yummy dessert as we 

wrote out the directions.   

In Science, we have been learning about motion 

and energy. Throughout the month we have explored 

through hands on experiments.  Second graders were 

really engaged in the exploration stations we had through 

the month.   

We continue to practice subtraction this 

month.  We have been practicing double digit subtraction 

with regrouping.  I encourage students to keep practicing 

subtraction facts at home.  This will make subtracting 

larger numbers a lot easier!   

    Mrs. Ricker 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from Grade 3  

This month we had some extremely fun science 

learning going on in our class. Mr. Frizzell came in to talk 

about rapid changes to the Earth. The News and Sentinel 

did a beautiful job of publishing a few of our volcanoes 

that modeled one of these changes. As well, we worked 

our way through our unit exploring how an oil spill can 

impact an ecosystem. We tested the pH of some water 

and soil samples, made some a model food web, and 

explored the Pacific Northwest’s ecosystem. Perhaps the 

most fun was a lab where we had to test various materials 

and methods of cleaning up oil that was floating on top of 

our model’s water.  

Work on multiplication continues. It has been 

joined by the early stages of division. Every day we 

practice math facts with a Mad Minute sheet, and we 

have had 4 members of our class master their 4 times 

tables so far, with many not far behind. Congratulations 

on the achievement that all your hard work has brought 

you!!! Thank you for your support with this practice at 

home, families! Even a 5 minute review squeezed in 

somewhere in your busy day can make all the difference 

as we work to build that thread to yarn to rope (ask your 

child what I’m talking about here, if this sounds odd)! 

We have begun our Ancient Cultures Unit just 

recently. We have learned a bit about Vikings, and are 

focusing now on Ancient China. Stay tuned for more 

about this from your child-- we’re building a parade 

dragon that we’ll share at February’s Family Night!  

    Mrs. Hodge  

News from Grade 4 

Fourth graders have taken a trip back in time to 

the mid-1800s and are about to finish up reading an 

historical fiction novel entitled Riding Freedom.  We've 

been discussing the effects a character's past has on that 

character's thoughts feelings and actions and how this 
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plays a role in the development of the character over 

time. We've also looked at how stories can have multiple 

settings. Reading historical fiction is new to many 

students and they're learning how to read it more 

effectively so as to gain historical knowledge from it via 

the language, expressions, and historical references.  
Division is proving to be a bit more challenging for 

some; however, we are making progress as we build 

understanding of the concept, practice the steps, and 

expand upon the process in small increments. There will 

be plenty more division in the years to come. 

In Social Studies, we have just begun studying the 

Native American culture of New Hampshire.  Students 

seem to have a fairly strong base of knowledge from 

which to build on. We will study gender roles, styles of 

homes, leisure activities, and more. It will be fun! 

Science is certainly electrifying for students as 

their lightbulbs glow both literally and figuratively. 

Students are enjoying the opportunities to play with 

electrical circuits and other topics related to electricity. 

There is more to come.  We will keep "plugging away it" 

until we are confident enough to rely on ourselves to find 

our way out of the darkness.  

    Ms. Wonkka 

 

News from JH Language Arts & Social 

Studies 
     Happy New Year to all! 

It is hard to believe that we are halfway 

through the school year already. It looks to be a busy 

and productive second half of the year. A nutrition 

program, health classes, and an author visit are all 

planned for this new quarter. Of course Mrs. 

Bergman will continue her visits, and we look 

forward to her great writing instruction on 

Wednesdays each week. 

 The fifth and sixth graders certainly enjoyed 

the snack mix reward for meeting the second term 

PBIS school goal. Keeping in mind that the new 

incentive is based on each individual’s own 

cooperative behavior, the students in our class are 

really trying hard to keep themselves on track.  Good 

behavior always brings good rewards. Keep up the 

good work. I know you can do it! 

Mrs. Stebbins  

News from JH Science & Math 
Grades 7-8 split up into three teams as we began 

to use a program called Classcraft. Classcraft is an online 

role playing academic game that brings classroom 

behavior into the adventure. Students chose from three 

different types of characters each with unique powers 

that can affect them in the real world. Students work 

together to overcome challenges and help each other out. 

Each character in the game levels up based on positive 

classroom behavior, and when they lose all of their health 

points due to unacceptable behavior there is a 

consequence levied upon them. Random events occur 

every day and can be good or bad depending on what 

happens. One day each of the teams could award health 

points to one member of their choice, another day we 

had to end our sentences with the word meow because of 

a curse! 
 Seventh and eighth grade science students 

recreated Pangea, the last super continent that existed 

250 million years ago. We learned that the Earth's crust is 

composed of several pieces called plates and that they 

move around and sometimes crash into each other. We 

used simulations to illustrate what happens when these 

plates move, and how land-forms are created. Fifth and 

sixth grade science students learned about how cells 

obtain nutrients and get rid of wastes, and reproduce! We 

observed as food coloring diffused into a beaker of water 

and then the water diffused against gravity up a paper 

towel! Math students have been learning new concepts 

and skills, solving problems, and sharing their solutions 

with the class on the whiteboard. 

In Outside Club we learned how to identify local 

animal tracks. We then went outside to find tracks. We 

found rabbit tracks with red fox tracks following! We 

found white footed mouse tracks, deer tracks, bird tracks, 

squirrel tracks, and even a set of bobcat tracks! (and 

where the bobcat urinated) Who knew there were so 

many animals around our school?  
    Mr. Bergeron 
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Title I News from Mrs. Stebbins 
January was a lot of fun! I saw lots of students 

stretching their brains and expressing a desire for more 

challenging activities. The 1st and 2nd graders that I work 

with have been increasing their sight word recognition 

and reading upper 2nd grade reading passages. They also 

worked on demonstrating their comprehension through 

illustrations and written responses. The 3rd graders I work 

with have been working on identifying open and closed 

syllables, breaking words apart, and learning 

spelling/vowel patterns. With February fast approaching, 

it is my hope that these students hang on to their desire 

to be challenged and keep making great strides along the 

way.  

Title I News from Mr. Kennedy 

2017 has arrived.  I am excited about this 

upcoming year!  I have the opportunity to assist with the 

learning of many students here at SCS.  My RTI group for 

the older students will be working with S.T.E.M. projects. 

(Science, Technology, Engineering, Math)  We have been 

reviewing the importance of being great science and math 

thinkers.  We already did a simple experiment involving 

baking soda and vinegar.  We also will be using LEGOs to 

help us with our math concepts. 

I have also been helping students with their math 

studies.  Grade 4 is working on two digit multiplication 

problems and Grade 7 is working on one step algebraic 

expressions. 

In addition, I’ve been assisting students with their 

understanding of their spelling and fluency skills. 

News from the Resource Room 
Happy New Year! Quarter 2 marking period has 

come to an end on January 20th and report cards go out 

on January 27th.  Wow!  Half the year has flown by!  STAR 

testing for K-8 in Reading and Math has just finished. 

  My Grades 5-8 students have worked hard on a 

writing assignment that was due on January 23rd.  They 

have also been reading 2 trade books:  "The Kid Who Ran 

For President" and "Bud, Not Buddy".  My elementary 

students have been improving their Language Arts 

skills.  Keep up the great effort! 

Looking forward to February vacation in about 

one month.  See you all at our next Family Night 

on February 9th from 5:30-7:00. 

     Miss Miller 

 

 

 

Mrs. Shaw- “MOOCH” 

Physical Education Teacher 
Favorite Food: Anything I don’t have to make 
Hobby: being outside with my kids 
Favorite Book: The Outsiders- not the best written 
book I’ve ever read, but the one book I have read more 
than once 
Dream Vacation: Ireland with my family 
Favorite Sweet Treat:  chocolate covered cashews 
One Word that Describes Me: Mooch 
Messy or Organized? organized mess 
Pet Peeve: laundry 
Hidden Talent: It’s so hidden I haven’t found it yet  
On My Bucket List: visit every Major League Ballpark 
Hometown: North Stratford, NH 
Phobia: SNAKES, I HATE SNAKES…they scare the 
bijeezbits out of me! 

News from the Interventionist 
I can’t believe that it’s 2017 already!  We have 

jumped right into the New Year and have covered a lot of 

ground already.  We changed 5th-8th RTI groups and we 

are reading a new historical fiction called Woods Runner 

which is about a young boy who is living during the 

Revolutionary War.  His parents get captured and he has 

to survive in the woods in order to find them.  We looked 

up topics about the time period and are now figuring out 

how the historical facts fit into the fiction story.  It’s 

amazing how much these kids know about the 

Revolutionary War!  I am also working with a group who is 

reading Flat Stanley.  We are learning all about being 

happy with who we are and that being flattened by a 
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bulletin board isn’t all that bad!  Flat Stanley does some 

really cool things!  My other groups include working on 

basic reading skills, math skills, and comprehension skills.  

We are even doing a few Social Studies and Science study 

groups to help students better understand the concepts 

they are learning in class.  Everyone keep up the good 

work!   

    Mrs. Sawicki 

News from the Nurse 
February is heart health month! The students will 

be participating in a variety of educational programs and 

lessons regarding healthy hearts. SCS will also be 

participating in Hoops and Jump for Heart again this year! 

Our Heart event will be held on February 10th and all 

envelopes are due by February 6th. On February 3rd the 

school will also participate in Go Red day, a national 

campaign to advocate for heart disease among women. 

All staff and students are encouraged to wear red to 

promote heart health on that day. 
As sickness continues to circulate please let me 

know if there is anything I can do to help you. Your 

child’s health is my number one priority. Please do not 

hesitate to contact me with any questions you may have.  

    Mrs. Hodge 

News from the Media Center 

The yearbook committee is hard at work 

designing our yearbook for this year.  Some of the pages 

they are working on include: Tiger program, career day, 

Halloween, Red Ribbon Week, Christmas concert, just to 

name a few.   

We will have a Box Top raffle next month so save, 

save, save those box tops. 

I have put quite a few new books in the library 

(from the book fair) which everyone is enjoying.  

Mrs. Placey 

News from the Kitchen 

The students are enjoying trying some of the 

different fruits and vegetables provided Tuesday-

Thursday through our Fruit & Vegetable Grant. This 

month we have tried Asian Pear Apples, Nectarines, 

Papayas, Plums, Watermelon, Kiwi, and more! 
The Abbey Group has tried new things as well, 

including Roasted Parsnip Chips, Sweet & Seasoned 

Parsnips, and Maple Seasoned Parsnips (as you can tell 

Parsnip was the vegetable of the month). We had a 

Chinese New year meal on January 27th with Pork Fried 

Rice, Veggie Egg Rolls, Broccoli, and a Fortune Cookie. 

Here are some interesting facts about trying new 

foods: 

 Research shows that it takes up to ten tries of a new 

food to decide if you like it or not. Here’s a way to 

explain it to children 

 Look in a mirror and stick out your tongue. See 

those bumps? Those are your taste buds. They help 

you taste things like sour and sweet. Our taste buds 

are connected to our brains. When we try a new food, 

our taste buds help our brain decide if we like it or 

not. However, your taste buds need more than one 

chance to try a new food before they can decide 

whether they really like it! 

 You have to try a new food TEN times before your 

taste buds can decide whether they really like the 

food or not. That means that you have to try a new 

food TEN times before you can say you don’t like it. It 

has to be ten different times – not ten bites at the 

same meal. If, after you have tried it ten times and 

still don’t like it, then you don’t have to try it again for 

another year. 

Why did the orange stop rolling down the hill? 

Because it ran out of juice!  

Mrs. Boivin 

News from After School Program  

We have had a great time in Afterschool 

Programs!  The cooking club made yummy pudding, the 

outdoors club found animal tracks, photography club 

learned how to edit photos, and drama club is working 

hard on a performance.  Arts & crafts club made winter 

crafts, book club read several books, and yearbook club is 

working hard to create an awesome Yearbook.  We have 

been busy! Our schedule in February is a little different. 

Cooking and Outdoor Clubs will meet 2/7, 2/14, and 2/15.  

Yearbook, Arts & Crafts, and Book Club will meet 2/1 and 

2/8.  Photography and Drama will meet 2/2 and 2/9.  

Mark your calendars because on February 16th at 2:15, the 

drama and photography clubs will put on a performance.  

Everyone is welcome to attend!  Finally, on February 16th, 

3:00-4:30, we will have a STARS winter party for anyone 
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who has been in the after school program during the 2nd 

session.  Be on the lookout for information about the next 

session… it’s going to be jammed packed with more fun 

things to do!  

 

 

Grab-n-Go Breakfast 
Available for Grades 5-8 

Daily @ snack time 

 

 

 

 

 

Eight students, along with Mrs. Allard and 

Mrs. Noyes, attended the Leaders in 

Prevention conference. Way to go, team! 

Excellent job representing SCS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar of Events 
 

FEBRUARY 2, 2017 
Student of the Month / Honor Roll 

 Ceremony (8:00) 
 

FEBRUARY 3, 2017 
Go Red! Presentation 

 
FEBRUARY 6, 2017 

School Board Meeting 
Budget Hearing (6:00) 

 
FEBRUARY 9, 2017 

SCS PBIS Team Meeting 
Family Night (5:30-7:00) 

 
FEBRUARY 10, 2017 

Go Red! Activities 
 

FEBRUARY13, 2017 
AMC- grades 3, 4, 7/8 

 
FEBRUARY 16, 2017 

ASP Drama Club Play (2:15) 
 

FEBRUARY 17, 2017 
Winter Carnival 

 
FEBRUARY 20-24, 2017 

Winter Break  
 

FEBRUARY 28, 2017 
Advisory 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


